
Weed Board
Meeting Minutes
January 7th, 2020

1) Call To Order

Dennis Gines began the meeting of the San Juan County Weed Department at 7:12 am on 
January 7th, 2021.

2) Roll Call

The following people were present: Blaine Nebeker, Charley Tracy, Dennis Gines, Todd Adair, 
Frank Smith

3)  Approval of Agenda

Blaine Nebeker made a motion to approve the agenda. Charlie Tracy seconded the motion and 
the motion was approved by all board members. 

4) Approval of Minutes 

Charlie Tracy made a motion to approve the minutes. Blaine Nebeker seconded the motion and 
the motion was approved by all board members.

5) Citizens Comments

There were no citizen comments presented or brought to the meeting by any of the attendees.

6) Supervisor Report

The weed supervisor report was presented. A new grant opportunity was opened by the UDAF 

ISM program. The weed department performed $47,000 of billable work under last years ISM 

grant. The weed department was reassigned as a division of the road department. The weed 

department will occupy the former fire cache building at the fairgrounds. The weed department 

purchased a new Honda pump motor. Weed department will work more closely with the road 

department on vegetation control. Weed department will perform weed and vegetation control at

all county properties.

7) New Business

Blaine Nebeker would like to retire from the weed board on which he has served since 2007. 

This will be relayed to Mack McDonald for advertisement of the position in the local paper. 



8) Next Meeting

February 4th, 2021

9) Adjourn

Blaine Nebeker made a motion to adjourn, Charlie seconded and the board adjourned at 8:20 
am.


